
Dear Providers,  

 

The diagnostic code set will change from ICD-9 to ICD-10.  

 

Here is how it will effect prior authorization (PA) submissions:  

1. For PAs submitted with a start date of 10/1/2015 or greater, we will only accept diagnosis 

from the ICD-10 code set.  

2. For PAs submitted with a start date of less than 10/1/2015, we will only accept diagnosis from 

the ICD-9 code set.  

3. If a PA is submitted with a start date of less than 10/1/2015, you will NOT have to update the 

diagnosis to ICD-10, until the next PA request.  

 

For claims submission, please refer to the OHCA notification: 

http://okhca.org/providers.aspx?id=13940&terms=ICD-10  

 

For more information about ICD-10, please refer to the CMS website: 

https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Coding/ICD10/index.html?redirect=/ICD10  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Mark A. Reynolds, Ed.D.  

Director of Decision Support Services  

Oklahoma Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services  
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